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USC President Visits Coastal 
Dr. James B. Holderman will be visiting our campus 
Monday, April 9. His itinerary will be as follows: 

12:30 p.m. - Featured speaker at the Myrtle Beach Rotary 
Club meeting, Mary Juel's Restaurant in Myrtle Beach 

1:30 to 2:30 p.m. - Meet with media at Mary Juel's 
Restaurant in Myrtle Beach 

3 p.m. - Meet with students, SC-205 

4 p.m. - Meet with faculty and staff, Wheelwright 
Auditorium 

For more information, contact Nila Hutchinson, 
Chancellor's office, ext. 2002. 

Coastal Sponsors 
Academic Bowl 
li you are a fan of the television quiz show Jeopardy, you 
may want to attend the Academic Bowl, Friday, April 13 
and Saturday, April 14 at the college. Approximately 30 
high schools and ten middle schools from Georgia, North 
Carolina and South Carolina will compete during the two­
day event. 

Free and open to the public, the academic bowl will be held 
from 1 to 5 p.m. on Friday, and 8 a.m. to 4 p.m., Saturday in 
the Graduate and Continuing Education Center. Champion­
ship play-offs begin at 3 p.m. on Saturday. 

The academic bowl is a double-elimination tournament. 
Matches consist of one round with two teams competing for 
fifteen minutes. Each match will include toss-up and bonus 
questions. 

A team is made up of four students and up to four 
alternates. Lower division teams will include middle school 
students through ninth grade. Upper division teams will 
include high school students enrolled in the ninth through 
twelfth grades and adult students currently enrolled in GED 
programs. 

The winning high school team will be awarded a full-tuition 
scholarship to Coastal, and qualifies for the Texaco Star 
National Academic Championship. 

For more information, contact Clara Rogers, ext. 2088. 

,, 
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Coastal Professor Awarded 
NASA Faculty Fellowship 
Dr. Ballou Skinner, professor of physics at Coastal, has 
been notified by NASA officials that he has been awarded a 
Faculty Fellowship at the Kennedy Space Center for 
summer 1990. The fellowship is Dr. Skinner's third NASA 
fellowship, making him the first faculty member to be 
awarded three fellowships at KSC. He will conduct 
abrasion resistance studies for wire insulation materials and 
electrostatic charge build-up and decay studies for thin 
plastic materials used in and around the Space Shuttle 
complex. 

In addition to the material science research, Dr. Skinner 
will spend part of the summer serving as project counselor 
to the Space Life Sciences Training Program. The purpose 
of the SL.5TP is to attract thirty of the nation's top college 
students interested in research germane to the NASA field 
of Space Life Science. The students will gain insight into 
how space life science flight experiments are conducted as 
well as explore future research opportunities in the space 
program. Dr. Skinner and nine students have been assigned 
to a flight project team of the Bionetics Corporation, whose 
assignment is to design, test and implement a Sea Urchin 
Fertilization Flight Project currently manifested to fly in 
1992 on STS55, the second mission of the new shuttle, 
Endeavor. The project will expose the students to the 
development of the flight project in regard to the hardware. 
design and the pre-flight quality control data collection. Dr. 
Skinner will assist students in understanding scientific 
concepts, give guidance on the flight project, and evaluate 
both students and the program. 

Payroll Distribution For Period 
Ending April 15 
Coastal will be observing a holiday Friday, April 13, 
therefore, it will be necessary to adjust the normal 
distribution of payroll checks for this pay period. Since 
State regulations prohibit early distribution of any State 
paycheck, the checks will be available for distribution at the 
EMS switchboard Thursday, April 12 from 5 to 6 p.m. and 
on Friday, April 13 from 9 to 11 a.m. · 

All paychecks not distributed during this time will be 
available Monday, April 16, in the business office. These 
arrangements have been made in the attempt to avoid any 
undue problems with the observance of this holiday. 

"Thia Week" Is published by USC Coastal carotlna Colleae which provide& 
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If additional information is required, contact Stella Cooper, 
business office, ext. 2041. 

Holiday Hours For 
Kimbel Library And 
P. E. Center 
Kimbel Library and media collection will be closed on 
Friday, April 13 in observance of the holiday. Regular 
hours will be in effect Saturday, April 14 and Sunday, April 
15. 

The Physical Education Center will be open Friday, April 13 
from 2 to 7 p.m. Regular hours will be in effect Saturday, 
April 14; however, the P. E. Center will be closed on 
Sunday, April 15. 

SACS Committee On 
Institutional Advancement 
Conducts Public Hearing For 
Faculty 
The SACS Committee on Institutional Advancement invites 
all interested faculty to attend a public hearing on Tuesday, 
April 10, at 3 p.m. in the GCEC-003, to field comments and 
recommendations on the following MUST statement: 

''The institution maintains a clear policy concerning a faculty 
member's division of obligation to research and to other 
academic activities." 

Any interested faculty or staff member is welcome to attend 
and comment. 

An Invitation From 
The Chancellor 
The Chancellor's office will host a reception honoring Mary 
Eaddy-Townsend on Tuesday, April 17, from 3:30 to 5:30 
p.m. in GCEC-003. All faculty and staff are invited to 
attend. 

Mary Eaddy-Townsend will be leaving Coastal and has 
formed her own business The Wordsmith, Inc. She has 
served as executive assistant to the chancellor since 1986 
and is executive director for the Horry County Higher 
Education Commission. From 1984 to 1986, she was 
director of marketing and public relations at Coastal. 

''Women And Addiction" 
Public Forum 

"Women and Addiction," an open forum and discussion on 
the topic, will be held Monday, April 16, 7:30 p.m. in 
GCEC-005. 

Dr. Jim Graham, medical director of Ocean View Recovery 
Center will lead the forum. Graham also is medical . . 

director of the Pathways Program for Chemical Abuse at 
Grand Strand Hospital, and has a general and family 
practice in Myrtle Beach. 

The forum is co-sponsored by the American Association of 
University Women and Coastal's Graduate and Continuing 
Education. 

For more information, contact the office of graduate and 
continuing education, ext. 21,72. 

USC School of Medicine 
Recruiter To Visit Coastal 
Dr. James Stallworth, recruiter for the University of South 
Carolina School of Medicine, will be available to talk to 
students who are interested in attending the schoo~ 
Tuesday, April 10, from 10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in the 
Science Building, room 123. 

For more information, contact Dr. Carl Freeman Jr., ext. 
2203. 

Cultural Diversity Workshop 
Scheduled 
The office of student activities in cooperation with the office 
of human resources and affirmative action invites all 
interested students to attend a Cultural Diversity Workshop. 
The program is scheduled for Wednesday, April 18, from 
2:30 to 4:30 p.m. in SC-205. Registration will begin at 2 
p.m. The workshop is free to all participants. 

For more information, contact Pat Singleton-Young, ext. 
2303. 

Staff Enrichment Funds 
Available 
The staff enrichment committee has announced the 
availability of funds for work-related seminars and 
workshops to enhance productivity and job effectiveness. 

Applications are available upon request for full-time staff 
personnel and may be obtained from Clara Rogers, 
academic affairs, ext. 2088. 

Coastal Initiates New Members 
Into Omicron Delta Kappa 

The USC Coastal Carolina College Circle of Omicron Delta 
Kappa Leadership Honor Society recently initiated nineteen 
students and one faculty member to membership in the 
group during a special initiation ceremony at the college. 

The new student members are Perri Anne Boling, Leslie 
Gayle Davis, Sallie G. Sasser, Verna C. Hofmann, Julie 
Brooke Ward, Kimberly June Rub~ Louanne L. Sowa, 
Stacia Baker, Benjamin J. Gleason, Miriam E. rmley, Sara 
J. Block, Pierre Eaton, Stacey Lankford, Thomas Mende, 
Susan M. Parker, Karen Dulik, Comel McKenzie, Deborah 
Rahn and Michiko Suzukaka. 



Faculty member, Dr. Joan Piroch, associate professor of 
psychology; was also inducted. 

The tenth anniversary of the Coastal Carolina College 
Circle of Omicron Delta Kappa was held during 
Homecoming 19<)() weekend at the college. 

Coastal's ODK Celebrates Tenth Anniversary 

At its tenth anniversary celebration, current ODK Circle 
President James L. Adams Jr. presented a commemorative 
plate to Chancellor Eaglin. Dr. Bob Squatriglia, associate 
chancellor for student affairs and Charter Circle faculty 
advisor; Mike Krug, Charter ODK vice president and 
Coastal alumni association president; and Dr. Edward M. 
Singleton, chancellor emeritus and charter chancellor 
attended the event. 

Omicron Delta Kappa was founded December 3, 1914 at 
Washington and Lee University, Lexington, Virginia, by 
fifteen students and faculty leaders. In the tradition of the 
idealism and leadership of George Washington and Robert 
E. Lee, the founders formulated the idea that leadership of 
exceptional quality and versatility in college life should 
cooperate in worthwhile endeavors, and the outstanding 
students, faculty, and administration members should meet 
on a basis of mutual interest, understanding and 
helpfulness. 

ODK is an active campus organization that is involved with 
the Panel of Presidents, the honors convocation, the ODK 
forum, college commencement, and bringing students and 
speakers to campus. 

Scholarship Award Anno_unced 
Applications are currently available for the Henry Jones 
Scholarship Endowment, which offers one 50% tuition 
award for fall 19<)() and spring 19<J1, to full-time Coastal 
students who have been or are currently employed by Dr. 
Feelgood, a business located in the Myrtle Beach Pavilion. 

Eligible students should bring proof of employment to 
the scholarship office. Preference will be given to entering 
students who have previously applied for scholarship 
assistance. Eligible continuing students will be reviewed on 
the basis of grade point average. 

The deadline for application is Monday, April 30. 

For more information, contact Margaret ,Ammons, ext. 
2012. 

Chancellor's Intern Applications 
Being Accepted 
Applications for Chancellor's Interns for the 1990-91 
academic year are now being accepted and can be obtained 
for the Chancellor's office. Interested students with a 
cumulative average of "B" or above should apply. One 
student from the freshman, sophomore and junior class will 
be selected. Each intern receives a partial scholarship 
towards his/her tuition. Faculty and staff are urged to 
nominate candidates. The deadline for application is 
Friday, April 20. 

Editor Applications Being 
Accepted 
The student media committee is accepting applications for 
editors of the campus newspaper, yearbook and literary 
magazine. Information and application forms may be 
obtained in the office of student activities. The deadline for 
application is Thursday, April 12 at 2 p.m. 

Wellness Committee Notes 
Wellness Committee Meeting 

The wellness committee will meet on Wednesday, April 11, 
at 11:30 in the EMS conference room. 

Faculty /Staff Activity (Field) Day 

Faculty /Staff Activity (Field) Day, featuring many fun. 
filled games and "field-day" activities, will be held Tuesday, 
April 24, from 3 to 5 p.m. All faculty and staff are 
encouraged to establish teams of eight participants and join 
us for an exciting afternoon. Students may participate on a 
team. Refreshments and prizes will be awarded. 

Additional information will be available in issues of This 
Week. 

Change Your Relationships (with food) 

Why do you eat? If we only ate when we were truly hungry, 
chances are few of us would have weight problems. But we 
often eat when we're bored, frustrated, lonely, sad, and so 
on. We may also eat to be polite. When we regularly use 
food as a substitute "solution" for the real problem at hand, 
weight gain almost always follows. Begin changing your 
relationship with food by asking yourself "Why do I want to 
ear? Am I really hungry?" Be honest with yourself, and if 
you're not really hungry, don't eat. 

Blood Drive Surpasses Goal 
A one-day record of blood collection was established at the 
American Red Cross blood drive held recently at Coastal. 

The drive, which was co-sponsored by the Myrtle Beach 
Jaycees and the Inter-Greek Council at Coastal, attracted 
138 possible donors. From this number, 126 pints of blood 
were collected, which surpassed the goal of 100 pints. 

''We had a tremendous turnout from Coastal Carolina 
students, faculty and staff as well as community members," 
Duane DaPron, blood drive chairman, said. "The 
cooperation between various departments of the college and 
the community helped make this drive a great success." 

The drive featured contests for both Coastal Carolina 
student and non-student groups who donated the most 
blood during the drive. Winning the student group 
competition was the Fellowship of Christian Athletes, who 
received $100 from SGA. Claiming non-student group 
honors was Coastal's Student Affairs Office, who will 
receive a $100 payment to cover expenses for the office, 
courtesy of Coastal's senior administration. 



Both the student and non-student group winners will also be 
treated to a pizza party from Domino's Pizza, who also 
provided pizza for all donors the day of the blood drive. · 

Coastal Carolina People 
o Dr. Dennis G. Wiseman, dean of the School of Education 
and Health Professions, has been appointed to the Policy 
Board for the South Carolina Center for the Advancement 
of teaching and School Leadership. The Center is funded 
through State Target 2000 legislation. As stated in the 
legislation, the Center is to provide leadership and support 
to public schools in their efforts toward innovation and 
change as set forth in the Target 2000 legislation. The 
Center is to make available high-quality training and 
technical assistance to schools and school districts through a 
network of higher education institutions located throughout 
South Carolina. 

o Jill Sessoms, Linda Schwartz, and Paul Rice, assistant 
professors of English, and Nel)jean Rice, lecturer, attended 
the conference on College Composition and 
Communication held in Chicago, March 21-25. Sessoms 
Schwartz and Paul Rice attended a workshop on Assessing 
Freshman Writing Competency on the first day of the 
conference. 

o Dr. Sylvia Kenig, assistant professor of sociology, 
recently attended the annual meeting of the Southern 
Sociological Society in Louisville, KY. She also chaired a 
session entitled "Crisis in Health Care: Focus on the South." 

Kenig also spoke at a Woman's History Month luncheon of 
the Federal Woman's Program at the Myrtle Beach Air 
Force Base. Her topic was "Women's Progress." She was 
presented with a certificate of appreciation from the 
program's manager and the Commander, 354th Combat 
Support Group. 

o Dr. Richard Collin, professor of political science, had an 
article, entitled "When Reality Came Unglued: Antonio 
Savasta and the Italian Red Brigades," published in 
Violence, Aggression, and Terrorism. The article examines 
the personal and ideological history of a Red Brigades 
terrorist whom Collin recently interviewed. 

o Dr. Amato Petale, part time instructor of philosophy and 
religion, recently received a first prize and two second prize 
awards for excellence in writing at the Grand Strand Press 
Association's awards banquet. The awards were presented 
for editorials and reviews written for and published in 
Alternatives magazine. 

o Dr. Tom Cooke, Dr. John Farrelly, associate professors 
of health, physical education and recreation, and Dr. Bob 
Neilson, visiting assistant professor of physical education, 
attended the national convention for the American Alliance 
of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance held 
in New Orleans, LA, March 29-April 1. Eighteen Coastal 
students majoring in physical education and recreation also 
attended the convention. 

o Dr. James Michie, archaeologist and associate director of 
the Waccamaw Regional Studies Program, recently was an 
honored author at a reception hosted by The South 
Carolina Institute of Archaeology and Anthropolo~ and 
the University of South Carolina held in Columbia, SC, 
March 30. 

Classifieds 
For Sale: 1986 Subaru Turbo XT. Four-wheel drive t'ive­
speed, fully loaded. For more information, call ext. 2704, or 
347-2512 after 4 p.m. 

For ~ale: ~andlelight taffeta wedding gown, sweetheart 
neckline, Elizabethan puff sleeves, venetian tiers at hem 
ch~pel length trai~ size 14-16. Includes headpiece w/ve~ 
tram hoop, and slip. $150. For more information, call ext. 
2028, or 449-0647 to leave message. 

For Sale: 16 ft. Hydra-Sports bass boat· 100 hp Johnson· 
Minnkota !t"o~g m?tor (28 lb. ~t); Lorance depth 
finder; Trail King trailer. For more information, call ext. 
2922, or 756-4365 after 5:30 p.m. 

Campus Calendar 
Monday, April 9: 

Dr. Holdennan Speaks To Myrtle Beach Rota,y Club. 12:30 
p.m., Mary fuel's Restaurant, Myrtle Beach. 

Dr. Holdennqn SJ,eqks To Media, 1:30 to 2:30 p.m., Mary 
fuel's Restaurant, Myrtle Beach. 

Dr. Holdennan Speaks to Students, 3 p.m., SC-205. 

Dr. Holdemtqn Speaks to Faculty and Staff. 4 p.m., WA. 

ljc_HE_C & CEF Rece,ption For Dr. Holdennan, 5:15 p.m., by 
mv1tatwn. 

CPR. Trainint Class, 1:45 to 3:45 p.m., contact personnel for 
locations. 

Women's Tennis. Coastal vs. Converse College, 2 p.m .• home. 

Advisory Luncheon sponsored by SGA, 1 p.m., by invitation. 

Baseball, Coastal vs. Westminster College, 7 p.m., home. 

Men's Golf. Campbell University Tournament, away. 

Softball, Coastal vs. Francis Marion, double-header, 3 p.m., 
home. 

Women's Golf, Big South Championships, away. 

Tuesday, April 10: 

Sq/ute to Seniors Rern,tkm, 7:30 to 9 p.m., SC-205, by 
invitation. 

Men's Golt Campbell University Tournament, away. 

Women's Golt Big South Championships, away. 

Wednesday, April 11: 

Baseba{L Coastal vs. Westminster College, 7 p.m .• home. 

SQ,O]Jq[L Coastal vs. Baptist College. 3 p.m., double-header, 
home. 

Wellness Committee Meetiae, 11:30 a.m .• EMS Conference. 



Alcoholics Anonymous Closed Meeting. 6 p.m., SC-205. 

CPR Traininc Class. 1:45 to 3:45 p.m., TBA. 

Thursday, April 12: 

Pqyro/1 Distribution, 5 to 6 p.m., EMS switchboard. 

Men's Golf. Duke Invitationa~ away. 

Women's Golf. SeahawkAzalea Invitational, away. 

Friday, April 13: 

Campus Holiday. all offices closed. 

Pqyrol/ Distribution, 9 to 11 a.m., EMS switchboard. 

Academic Quiz Bowl. 2 to 7 p.m., campus. 

Women's Tennis, Coastal vs. Savannah College, 2 p.m., 
home. 

Men's Tennis, Coastal vs. Savannah College, 2 p.m., home. 

Men's Golf. Duke Invitational, away. 

Women's Golf. SeahawkAzalea Invitational, away. 

Sqftball. South Carolina Toumamen~ Columbia, SC. 

BasebalL Coastal vs. Radford University, 3 p.m., away. 

Saturday, April 14: 

Academic Quiz Bow£ 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., campus. 

Sq.ftball. South Carolina Toumamen~ Columbia, SC. 

Men's Golf. Duke Invitational, away. 

Women's Golf. SeahawkAzalea Invitational, away. 

Men's Tennis. Coastal vs. Baptist College, 2 p.m., home. 

Women's Tennis, Coastal vs. Baptist College, JO a.m., home. 

BasebalL Coastal vs. Radford University, 1 p.m., double­
header, away. 

Sunday, April 15: 

Sunday Chapel. 10:30 a.m., SC-205. 

Men's Golf. Duke Invitational, away. 

Women's Golf. SeahawkAzalea Invitational, away. 

Monday, April 16: 

State Service Awards Reception. 3 p.m., WA Blue Room. 

Men's Golt Big South Championships, Preswick Country 
Club, MB. 

Baseball. Coastal vs. Francis Marion, 3 p.m., home. 
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